
Town of Grand Isle

Minutes of Planning Commission 
Municipal Town Offices

February 15, 2022
6:00 P.M. 

(in person & via zoom)

Board Members Present: 
Emily Clark (zoom)
Shawn Mercy (zoom)

Howard DeMars (zoom)
Jennifer Morway (in person)
Andy Paradee (in person)
Melissa Boutin, Scribe (in person)
Absent:

Guest(s): 
Scott Brown (in person)

Joe Longo (zoom)
Marie Prescott (in person)
A. Meeting is called to order at 6:04 PM by Emily Clark, Chair 
.
B. Guest(s):  see above
C. Amend Agenda for Matters Not Listed: 1) Marie Prescott - cannabis   2) Jennifer Morway – google drive/emails 3) ARPA report
D. Old Business:                                                                                                                 1) Capital Budget Plan – tabled.
2) APRA – Reporting discussed in new business.
3) Infrastructure – Village designation – Emily Clark will check in with Greta Brunswick of NRPC. 
4) Town Survey – Have not posted yet – extend return deadline to the end of March and plan to discuss results first PC meeting in April.
E. New Business:  
1) Cannabis – Marie Prescott a Grand Isle resident is present this evening to share a bit of information regarding cannabis and what she has learned from the Cannabis Control Board.  Zoning Administrator, Scott Brown is also in attendance for the conversation.  Retail cannabis is run by the State of Vermont and on the Grand Isle ballot to be voted March 1st.  Separate to retail cannabis is cultivating and indoor/outdoor growing of cannabis.  25% of the supply to retail dispensaries must be from local growers. Three people have been picked by the Governor to write laws and submit to legislation to pass.  March 16th is the first day to apply for cultivating licenses through the State of Vermont.  Page 5 of the handout speaks on municipal regulatory authority.  Municipalities can’t create additional revenues or taxes specific to cannabis that would not be applied to other businesses.  Grand Isle Town Bylaws will need to say where and where not cannabis can exist.  Unlike hemp which is considered agriculture, cannabis has yet to be approved as that.   SI88 bill is being heard today for small cultivators to be exempt from regulations as considered farming.  Small cultivators still need to obtain any applicable permits until further information becomes available.  As well, currently all zoning districts in Grand Isle allows for agriculture.  Discussion ensued on the different tier levels for the number of plants grown and other requirements which will be policed by the state to include inspections and testing.  This is not at the town level but the state level much like the liquor control board.  Marie Prescott states she wants to make sure cannabis is on PC’s radar as she has not heard much discussion on this topic.  Scott Brown will wait until the state defines and go from there. Parent conclusion is that things are happening and more will be known soon as to what’s coming to better prepare on how to move forward.   Jennifer Morway does clarify that cannabis was on the agendas until 01/18/22 when the Selectboard decided to have the retail question on the March 2022 ballot.  Now waiting to see the outcome of the town vote.  The State of Vermont wants to encourage local growers whether outdoor or indoor.  As of now growers can only sell to wholesalers.  At some point in the near future there may need for input from NRPC to adjust the language in both the Bylaws and Town Plan.
2) Google drive/emails – Jennifer Morway has set up google drive and also PC emails.  She distributes to everyone the list of user names and temporary passwords. Google drive can be used for saving documents to then share with others and a calendar for any “to-do” reminders.  Individual PC emails can be linked to another email to eliminate the need to check multiple accounts.  Key item to remember is to not reply to all but individually.  Any items received will be thanked for their email and discussed at the next PC meeting. 

3) ARPA – reporting due 04/30/22 – sent to Selectboard for their awareness of the date.  The final rule offers a standard allowance for revenue loss of up to $10 million, not to exceed a recipient’s SLFRF award amount, allowing recipients to select between a standard amount of revenue loss or complete a full revenue loss calculation. Recipients that select the standard allowance may use that amount for
government services.  Emily Clark will check with NRPC and VLCT for any input they may have for the reporting.
F. Other Meeting Attendance Update: 1) Howard DeMars on NRPC - not much to report USDA grants – same assessment as Emily Clark, at this point Grand Isle will not qualify for much if anything.
G. Review & Approve Minutes:  A motion is made by Jennifer Morway to accept the minutes of 02/01/22.  The motion is seconded by Andy Paradee.  No discussion.  Members vote.  All are in favor.  Motion carried.
The next regular meeting of the Commission is scheduled to be held at 6:00 PM on Tuesday, March 15, 2022.
A motion is made by Shawn Mercy to adjourn.  The motion is seconded by Emily Clark.   Members vote.  All are in favor.  Motion carried.  The meeting is adjourned at 7:20 PM.
Respectfully Submitted: Melissa A. Boutin, Planning Commission, Scribe

